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	City of Long Beach

Working Together to Serve
	Memorandum



	Date:
	April 4, 2006

	To:
	Honorable Mayor and City Council

	From:
	Councilmember Patrick O’Donnell, Chair, Elections Oversight Committee

	Subject:
	2006 ELECTION CYCLE REPORT


The Elections Oversight Committee, at its meeting held Tuesday, April 4, 2006 considered the above subject.  During the meeting, City Clerk staff was requested to follow-up on these points:

1. Make available to the Mayor, City Council, and other interested parties copies of the Precinct and Polling Places that will be used on April 11, 2006.

2. Identify and publicly announce to candidates the following polling place changes (as of noon on April 4, 2006):

	Previous Location
	New Location
	Comments

	Felix Mattress Showroom

5801 Atlantic Ave

Long Beach, CA  90805
	Calvary Chapel North Long Beach

5722 Lime Ave

Long Beach, CA 90805
	Notice of cancellation received March 31, 2006. 

Candidates in the district were notified via email on March 31, 2006

Follow up calls will be made to all candidates affected by the change.

Signage will be posted at previous location on Election Day.

	Central Facilities

Community Center

1133 Rhea Street

Long Beach, CA 90806
	Martin Luther King Park 

1950 Lemon Ave. 

Long Beach, 90806

“RED TABLE”
	Report of water damage received April 4, 2006.

If a change should occur, a notice will be posted at the previous location


3. Prepare a written notice reminding precinct coordinators and poll workers of the following: 

· All registered voters have the right to vote.  If their names do not appear on the precinct list, they should be issued a provisional ballot without further explanation.  Provisional ballots should be offered freely.

· Poll Inspectors are required to phone their precinct coordinators to let them know that they are open prior to 7:00 a.m.

· All voters should be reminded that the ballot is two-sided and they are entitled to vote on both sides of the ballot.

· A copy of the California Voter Bill of Rights should be visible.

4. Recruit and utilize an increased number of City employees for the June 6, 2006, run-off election.

5. Rearrange the order (to reflect City demographics) in which the “required” languages appear on the “take home school notice” that will be distributed the week of April 3, 2006.

6. Announce the address of Election Central and the “Long Beach Live” cable/internet broadcast as follows:

“Long Beach Live” (from Election Central) will cablecast live from 8:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. on Long Beach Television Channel 8. During the cablecast, City residents can hear the latest vote totals for all the City’s public office races.

Election Central will be located at: 

Long Beach Water Treatment Plant

2950 Redondo Avenue

Long Beach, CA 90802

It is the recommendation of the Elections Oversight Committee to the City Council that the City Clerk’s Election Cycle Report, which outlines key planning phases, milestones and issues related to the April 11, 2006, Primary Nominating elections; and as deemed appropriate, be received and adopted.

Respectfully submitted,

ELECTIONS OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

____________________________________

Councilmember Patrick O’Donnell, Chair

Prepared by:

Gloria Harper
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